
U.S., U.K. Navy Chiefs Sign
Statement  of  Intent  for
Integrated Warfighting

Chief of Naval Operations (CNO) Adm. Mike Gilday, second left,
and  First  Sea  Lord  Adm.  Tony  Radakin,  right,  meet  after
signing a Trilateral Head of Navy Joint Statement in this 2019
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WASHINGTON  —  Following  Tuesday’s  Atlantic  Future  Forum
remarks, U.S. Navy Chief of Naval Operations (CNO) Adm. Mike
Gilday  conducted  a  bilateral  strategic  dialogue  via  video
teleconference with the U.K. First Sea Lord and Chief of the
Naval  Staff  Adm.  Tony  Radakin,  Oct.  21,  the  CNO’s  public
affairs officer said in a release. 

The leaders discussed the two navies’ alliance and areas for
continued  collaboration  and  cooperation  around  the  globe.
Additionally, the two leaders signed a Statement of Intent for
Future  Integrated  Warfighting  that  will  set  a  cooperative
vision  for  inter-  changeability  between  the  two  navies,
synchronize  pioneering  capabilities,  strengthen  operating
concepts,  and  focus  our  collective  efforts  to  Deliver
Combined  Seapower,  together.  

“We  have  a  long  tradition  of  sailing  together  from  the
Atlantic to the Indo-Pacific. No doubt, our storied past has
strengthened our friendship today, and will do so far into the
future,” said Gilday. “After months of hard work on both sides
of the Atlantic, we are pleased to sign this statement of
intent  that  will  set  a  cooperative  vision  for
interchangeability. By organizing our cooperation together on
carrier  strike,  underwater  superiority,  Navy-Marine
integration  as  well  as  future  warfighting  efforts  like
unmanned and AI, we will remain on the leading edge of great
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power competition.” 

Radakin echoed similar sentiments. 

“In  an  increasingly  contested  world,  alliances  and
partnerships such as that between the U.K. and the U.S. are
vital,” said Radakin. “We have already proven how closely we
can  work  together,  from  developing  our  carrier  strike
capability  to  jointly  demonstrating  freedom  of  navigation
around  the  world.  Now,  as  we  move  towards  every  greater
interchangeability,  I  am  excited  by  the  opportunities  to
strengthen and deepen our partnership today and in the years
to come.” 

The U.S. Navy and U.K. Royal Navy regularly operate together
around the world. Most recently, USS The Sullivans (DDG 68)
took part in the Royal Navy’s Carrier Strike Group exercise
and Joint Warrior 20-2 (JW202). The two navies also conducted
training in the Barents Sea in early September. 


